
April 28, 2014 

It’s Almost Summer! Summer School Contract Provisions 
The following regulations are established governing employment and assignment of summer school personnel: 

1. Regular Bargaining Unit members in the Montebello Unified School District shall be given preference in summer teaching 
appointments. 

2. Assignments shall be made from those Bargaining Unit members who have an application on file with the Assistant Su-
perintendent, Human Resources.  

3. Bargaining Unit members assigned shall be expected to complete their assignments unless, due to decrease in enroll-
ments, it becomes necessary to discontinue classes. 

4. Bargaining Unit member assignments will be made by the Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources, and the best 
interests of the students will be a major consideration in all teaching appointments. 

5. The Human Resources division shall send a notification concerning summer school application procedures to each school 
in the Montebello Unified School District. Bargaining Unit 
members shall have a period of at least two (2) weeks in 
which to make formal application for summer school employ-
ment to the Human Resources Office. 

6. The decision as to which Bargaining Unit members are se-
lected for summer school employment shall rest with the sum-
mer school building principals with approval of the Assistant 
Superintendent, Human Resources. In making these decisions, 
the principals shall take into consideration the following crite-
ria as determined by the application form and individual inter-
view: 
A. When all other factors are substantially equal, preference 

shall be given first to Bargaining Unit members who have 
taught the grade and/or subject in question on a regular 
basis during the preceding year at that site. 

B. Bargaining Unit member’s area of competence. 
C. Quality of teaching performance. 
D. Bargaining Unit member’s attendance record. 
E. Willingness to accept an assignment away from the regu-

larly assigned school. 
F. Appropriate teaching credential. 

Over, please... 

Retirement Benefits Workshop 
Tuesday, May 13 

The MTA Trust Fund and all retiree health 
benefits will be explained at the Retirement 
Benefits Workshop  

Tuesday, May 13, 3:30 p.m.   

MTA Conference Center: 920 W. Whittier Blvd. 
No reservation is necessary.  

Meeting Focuses on Issues for    
Certificated Non-Returning Staff  
The District and the Association will host a 
meeting for those not returning to the District. 

Tuesday, May 27 at District Office 
 The topics include insurance coverage, unem-
ployment benefits, and reemployment. 

Ballot Is Set for MTA Election 
Nominations for positions on the MTA Ex-
ecutive Committee and CTA State Council 
were closed Tuesday, April 22. 

The Sample Ballot will be sent by the Elec-
tions Committee to the personal email you 
have registered with the MTA office. Emails 
will be accepted through Friday, May 9. 
The official ballot will be sent via email Mon-
day, May 12 and must be received no later 
than Tuesday, May 20 at 2 p.m. 
The paper ballot alternative is available at 
the MTA office. 

CTA Vice President 
Eric Heins visited his 
alma mater, Schurr 
High School, Tues-
day, April 22. He 
also visited Winter 
Gardens Elementary, 
The Applied Tech-
nology Center, and 
Council. He is shown 
here with President 
Lorraine Richards 
and CTA Director 
Tyrone Cabell. 

CTA Vice President Visits Schools and Council 


